CITY OF PORT LAVACA

MEETING: DECEMBER 17, 2024 AGENDA ITEM l
DATE: 12.11.2024

TO: PORT COMMISSION BOARD MEMBERS CC: JIM RUDELLAT, HARBOR MASTER
FROM: JODY WEAVER, INTERIM CITY MANAGER

SUBJECT: Request of Kevin and Sasha Nevarez for a boat slip in Smith Harbor

Kevin and Sasha Nevarez have requested a boat slip in Smith Harbor along the seawall directly behind
their future restaurant and home.

If permitted and a yearly contract is approved, the annual rent would be $3,300, based upon a monthly rent
calculated as follows: $175.00 for the first 25 ft and $5.00 for each foot greater than 25 ft in length. The
boat is 45 ft long, so $275/mo.

As you know there are future plans to construct a 10 ft wide walkway on the waterside of the seawall. It is
hoped that funding could be found for this project within the next 5 years. If approved, staff recommends
a lease term for this boat slip of no longer than one year at a time, with language that allows the City to
terminate the lease with 60 days advance notice should construction of this walkway be scheduled to
commence. In addition, staff recommends that the slip be established perpendicular to the dock (not
parallel) to provide safer transfer between the boat to land.

There are no tie off points along this seawall. If a slip is approved, the tenant will need to provide tie-off
points as approved by the Harbor Master, with the agreement and understanding that the tenant will be
responsible for removal at the time the walkway construction is scheduled.

There are plans to construct a bulkhead and fishing deck in the area just west of Poor Boys bait, but this
construction shouldn’t be affected by a shrimp boat docked approximately 200 ft away.



